

16 January 2024

Sent by email to: pac@oireachtas.ie

Brian Stanley, T.D. Chairperson of the Committee of Public Accounts Leinster House Kildare St Dublin 2 - D02 XR20

Re: **Grant Thornton Report – Toy Show The Musical** 

Dear Cathaoirleach

I am writing to you regarding the publication of Grant Thornton's review into Toy Show the Musical.

I am aware this report is important for the work of the Committee, so I wish to keep you informed of its progress.

Work is continuing on the report, and we hope to have it completed soon.

However, the completion of the report has entailed correspondence with individuals that, for reasons of due process and fair procedure, has taken longer than we originally envisaged.

I will keep the Committee informed on our progress.

Yours sincerely,

Siún Ní Raghallaigh Chair, RTÉ Board

I in Royald

Cc: Minister Catherine Martin by email